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10th June 2016  

The scaffolding has been struck to the existing building. 
Hard landscaping works to the Peckham Road elevation have begun 
today. 
The Pavilion works are progressing. Timber flooring is close to completion 
in the common areas. Curtain walling is also nearing completion.  
Decoration is progressing to the communal areas on all floors. 
Furniture installation is complete to 50% of rooms and carpet fitting to 
80% of rooms. 
Brickwork is nearing completion. 
Ceilings are progressing in communal areas. 
Internal theatre works are now making good progress, with mechanical 
and electrical installation well underway.  
 
We thank you for your ongoing patience while these works are carried 

out.  

Bryan Haynes, Project Team Leader 

H G Construction Ltd 

 

HG Construction, Southwark Town Hall, 31 Peckham Road, SE5 8UB 

southwarktownhall@hgconstruct.co.uk 

Site opening hours: 

8:00am – 6pm Monday to Friday 

8:00am – 1pm Saturday 
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